Notes from the American Tiny House Association

State Chapter Leaders Meeting, April 19, 2015
Attendees: Cheryl Coates, Jason Coulam, Todd Decato, Chris Galusha, Rene Hardee, Thom Stanton, Elaine Walker

Discussed: 
1. State chapter leader updates

· Jason –spoke with a Salt Lake County official who reported that the county will adopt the 2015 IRC at the next legislative session this summer. Jason has been  contacted by a tiny house enthusiast and he's addressing her questions. 

· Rene – Legislation to accept a pocket neighborhoods in Rockledge, FL will go before the city in May and is expected to be accepted within 3 months. (Details here http://americantinyhouseassociation.org/tiny-small-house-communities-on-the-way-to-approval-in-rockledge-florida/) The city is excited about the prospect. The next step is to find a developer.

· Thom – spoke with planning officials in Richmond on communities and they were receptive to the idea of an ecovillage that promotes green building and green spaces. A civil engineer would need to help with the design. Officials were uncomfortable with the concept of a community of tiny houses on wheels due to concerns about a transient population, but would consider approving it, if adjoined to a larger ecovillage and if the tiny houses were certified. Thom is organizing Piedmont Ecovillage.  Thom also reported that Virginia is likely to adopt IRC 2015 in the year 2018.  Thom would like to share these with the group: 
Tiny House Feasibility Study 
Village Collaborative Roadmap
How to Legally Live in a Tiny House
Website for Piedmont Ecovillage
· Todd – Lee Pera of Boneyard Studios is requesting a two year variance to allow her tiny home to stay where it is currently parked. Her meetup group in DC is very active, with a number of people in the process of building. 

· Chris – Texas adopted IRC 2000 and this applies statewide unless a county says otherwise. Texas is 90% unincorporated areas.  Chris has divided the state into five regions and would like to recruit folks to help with covering these regions. We can build interest with success stories like Garland, TX.

· Cheryl – A research analyst at the House Business Affairs and Labor Committee Staff of the Colorado Legislative Council contacted Cheryl for help researching tiny house friendly legislation. 

· Elaine – visited Philadelphia and joined the meetup group in a tour of sites proposed for a small house community in the city. 

2. Chris mentioned a recent marketing email received by some of the state chapter leaders. While leaders would like to be readily available to tiny house enthusiasts, we would prefer that the posted email addresses not be used for spam/market research, etc. Elaine will respond to the person who sent the email and also add text on the web indicating this. 

3. We discussed ways to gather regulations on tiny houses. Earlier, we had created two spreadsheets within Wordpress but we need tools that are more user friendly and allow officials to enter their own information. Survey Monkey was suggested, using some of the fill in the blanks document Rewa had created and the Tiny House Feasibility Study  from Thom.

4. We also discussed tiny house communities. As mentioned above, officials seem  receptive to groups of small houses on foundations described as pocket neighborhoods, pocket communities, cluster communities, or ecovillages. There is more concern regarding communities of tiny houses on wheels. As a guide for developing a community, Thom suggested the Village Collaborative Roadmap
Action Items
1. Elaine: respond to market research email. Add text on our website indicating appropriate uses for the state chapter leader email addresses. 
2. All: provide feedback on the Tiny House Feasibility Study  and/or the Village Collaborative Roadmap
Next State Chapter Leader's Meeting
 Sunday, May 17 at 7 pm EDT

